10:52 am

Good morning Lynne,

Joanne and I are looking forward to tonight’s meeting with hopes for a long term solution. Last fall’s experience following implementation of the ZBA’s conditions did not change the disturbance that is Connemara Farm. Connemara Farm would like to be treated like all the other event venues in Topsfield. We agree. Build an indoor facility, sound proof it, and let the party go on without impacting an otherwise peaceful neighborhood. They proved last fall that they either cannot or will not manage the noise at their functions. They also violated the conditions of the permit multiple times in six short weeks. I hope the Board takes the farm’s past history as a reliable indication of future behavior.

Paul & Joanne Harder

